
BUDGET & FINANCE

MOTION

The intersection and adjacent roadway in the vicinity of Sepulveda Boulevard and 
Valley Meadow Road in Council District 5 has proven to be vety problematic and 
oftentimes dangerous. In this area, not only do drivers along Sepulveda Boulevard 
experience extremely sharp curves as they approach the intersection, but naturally 
occurring groundwater in the area causes the roadway to be slippery.

In addition to the dangerous curve of the road and accumulating groundwater, as 
drivers travel north and downhill on Sepulveda Boulevard, speed becomes a factor. There 
have been numerous accidents in recent years whereby drivers have crashed directly into 
the wall of the private property on the northwest comer of the intersection. The 
installation of a guard rail along Sepulveda Boulevard would prevent further damage to the 
private property and lessen the force of a vehicle collision.

The Bureau of Engineering has evaluated this location and recommends the 
installation of 120 lineal feet of Metal Beam Guard-Rail at an estimated cost of $30,000. 
Council District 5 has offered to provide $15,000 of the total amount from the Council 
District 5 portion of the Street Furniture Revenue Fund for this project. The identification 
of the remaining $15,000 will allow for the installation of the guardrail and further 
protection for the adjacent property owners and drivers in the area.

I THEREFORE MOVE that the City Administrative Officer be directed to report 
within 30 days with the identification of $15,000 to supplement the installation of 120 
lineal feet of Metal Beam Guard-Rail along Sepulveda Boulevard at the intersection of 
Valley Meadow Road.

PAUL KORETZ 
Councilmember, 5 th District
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